
FR. MURRAYõS MUSINGS 

Dear friends, 
 

OK, have you got it?  Your appointment book, Iôm talking about.  Thatôs for all 
of you over 55 years of age.  For the rest, get your i-phone or i-pad or whatever 
else you keep your life in order with. 
 

Mark off Sunday, March 24th Palm Sunday; Thursday the 28 th , 
Maundy Thursday; Friday March 29th, Good Friday; Saturday the 
30 th  for the Easter Vigil, and of course I donôt even need to tell you 
about this one: Easter Sunday, the 31st.  
 

Thatôs nearly a week, with three days off for good behavior. 
 

Why ñdoò Holy Weekò?  Maybe up ótiI now youôve just ñdoneò Easter.  Why?   
óCause Jesus did, of course.  He went through Palm Sunday with the 
Jerusalem pilgrims acknowledging him as their King.  But already the tide of 
mimetic rivalry was snowballing.  The crowd, spurred on by the envy of their 
leaders, was shifting its allegiance. 
On Maundy Thursday, Jesus washed the feet of his disciples.  He performed 
for them the task of the lowliest servant.  Weôll do that also.  Iôll wash the feet 
of people from the congregation as part of the Liturgy of Maundy Thursday.  
The point is, weôre here to serve each other.  Pity the church that argues and 
complains about each other all the time.  Paul says:  ñDo everything without 
complaining or arguing.ò (Philippians 3:14). 
 

The word ñMaundyò comes from the Latin word mandatum which means 
ñcommandmentò. ñ A new commandment I give youò, says Jesus, ñthat you 
love one anotherò. 
 

Good Friday we look at the Cross ï ever seen such love? 
Holy Saturday, we anticipate the Resurrection, renewing our Baptismal Vows 
in preparation for the Holy Communion.  And then Easter Sunday itself, 
Queen of the Festivals! 
 
Are you ready for Holy Week?  For a week of looking at the Holy One, and 
letting his story and his life sink in?  Can you stand that much holiness?  Not 
your own ï HIS. 

 
Blessings, 
Fr. Murray  
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Whatôs the Buzz 



 

Are you ready to make a week of it?  Jesus did! 

       
  

PALM SUNDAY    

March 24    8:00  & 10:00 a.m.  

Holy Communion and Distribution of Palm Crosses 

as the week of Jesusõ Passion begins 

 

MAUNDY THURSDAY   

March 28  7:30 p.m.  

Holy Communion, Foot -Washing, Stripping of the Altar. 

Am I willing to wash your feet?  Will I let you wash mine?  

 

GOOD FRIDAY   

March 29   10:00 a.m. 

Service of the Cross  - Hymns, Music from Taize, Wooden Cross, Sermon 

The Church Gathers to stand by the Cross, through which we have Salvation. 

 

HOLY SATURDAY   

March 30, 8:00 p.m.  

Gathering in our new Narthex, we light the Paschal Candle. 

Then the Scriptures of our Salvation, and the Renewal of our Baptismal Vows.õ 

 

EASTER SUNDAY                          

March 31  

8:00 a.m.    Holy Communion ð Book of Common Prayer 

10:00 a.m.  Holy Communion ð Joyous Easter Music & Church School 

òThe Queen of Christian Festivalsó 

Christ is risen!  He is risen indeed!  Alleluia! 

 
    

S C H E D U L E  

FEBRUARY MESSY CHURCH was our last session at the Mimico Lawn 

Bowling Club.  Our own building is ready to have us back.  For February, the story of 

the Good Samaritan was used to build the theme of ôhelping handsõ.  Judy had the 

children involved in acting out the story with the help of Susie, a child-sized doll that 

has been in her family for a long time.  Susie was the traveler 

who received much kindness and care from the Good Samari-

tan.   You may wonder from this photo about what happened 

to Murray.   Nothing serious.  As you can see there were many 

helping hands to bandage him up, give him a cup of water 

and bind up his sore foot.  Your guess is as good as mine at to 

whether he felt better  ôbeforeõ or the ôafterõ.  The next session 

of Messy Church is Sunday, March 3
rd

 and we will be telling 
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On the first weekend in February the youth group went on our 

now annual youth retreat to the Scott Mission Retreat Center. 

There were eighteen of us in total, children included, and we 

had a wonderful time getting away from the city and hanging 

out up on the mountain.  

The theme of our retreat was òStories of Faithó and we were 

blessed to have Brenda OõConnor and Sam Adams come along and share their own stories with us. We 

were reminded that no life is the same, and that God works within the context of each of our worlds to 

bring us to Him. Sam came from Texas and Brenda from New Brunswick, and yet we believe in one Lord 

who is able to find us wherever we are and speak to us in 

ways that we can understand. It was a true blessing to have 

them there, and I think we are all blessed to be able to hear 

about the acts of God in their lives. 

The rest of the weekend involved a lot of snow. I have never 

seen that much snow fall in one day. As we were out for a 

hike on Saturday afternoon, the snow began to fall and we 

felt like we were in a cloud. It was truly spectacular. There 

was not a hint of wind and I think we caught a glimpse of 

that beautiful silence that you can only find in winter. I was grateful for the wonderful afternoon but it 

played havoc with our evening plans to go snow tubing at Snow Valley. With Samõs encouragement, we 

decided to test the unplowed road with Jeff Coatsworthõs van to see if it was advisable to make the trip. 

We made it down and most of the way back up the mountain before we got stuck, fortunately not far 

from the mission. There is nothing better than an army of 

young people to get you out of a drift!  

So we spent the evening at the mission. There was some 

moonlight tobogganing; we had an impromptu talent show, 

which showcased both the interesting and the bizarre, and of 

course, lots of laughs. We were disappointed not to go, but I 

think we made the best of it.  

We had a great time together and we are grateful to all those 

who helpedñto those who provided vehicles, and to Stacey, 

Sam and Brenda who bravely drove them. Weekends like this 

only confirm for me the importance of getting away, spending time meditating on the activity of God in 

our lives, and getting to know each other more deeply. Anton and Clara were thrilled to spend the 

weekend among so many friends, and Juanita and I were equally grateful to have so many friends to 

hang out with our kids. Most of all we are grateful to God who kept us safe and who gave us a glimpse 

of His wonder and mystery, through the lives of His people and through the world He created.         

 

YOUTH RETREAT 

by Dane Neufeld 
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